FELLOWSHIP MEETINGS

Rev. Derek Prime introduced a concept to strike a balance between leadership from the office-bearers and consultation with the congregation, although the concept seemed to wither away after a few meetings.  In addition to the Annual Business Meeting – there was only one members’ meeting a year at that time – he started a quarterly Fellowship Meetings, confined to members but not for making decisions.  He introduced a topic, invited comment and discussion, then asked two members to lead in prayer for guidance on the decision to be made. That decision was taken by the office-bearers at their next meeting, guided and enlightened by the contribution that the congregation had made. Sometimes the Fellowship Meeting laid several options before the congregation, indicating the preference of the office-bearers and inviting the congregation to express their views.

Derek Prime was the first minister, to the writer’s recollection, to articulate why the office-bearers took decisions that, in other Baptist situations, would be brought to the whole membership. Applications for membership were a case in point. They were processed by the elders only; the applicants were interviewed by the pastor and two elders, and the first that the congregation knew was when they appeared at the communion table to be welcomed into membership. Mr. Prime supported the policy, which he had inherited, saying that when the congregation elected elders and deacons, it was on the ‘slate’ (not his word) that they were to continue the duties that the congregation had seen them perform in the past – in other words, to continue until directed by the congregation to the contrary.  His phrase was ‘delegated authority’ – what the congregation gave to the courts, trusting them to bring back items which the courts believed needed wider approval – but there were not many of these.

